## Addingham Parish Council – Meeting 16/02/2022

## <u>Matters Arising – report for information</u>

- Fruit trees have been planted by AEG near to Scout hut garden, in corner nr medical centre banking
- Addingham Scouts are working towards their World Challenge badge. Cllr Tennant
  has planned to spend time with them in April to talk about local democracy and
  answer question about being a councillor
- Defib installation at School scheduled for 21st February.
- Works completed on Ilkley Old Road to improved condition of highway, filling
  potholes and clearing the footpath from the encroaching mud and grass that have
  taken hold.
- Flag stone paving in front of the Bowling club house has been re-set and pointed by BMDC
- Taken delivery of Bluebells for Nature Reserve
- Letter sent to Hutchinson Communication re: siting and colour of 5g mast and cabinets. Response received and cascaded to members of public.
- Fallen tree near to the MUGA now cleared.
- Deceased Thorn tree on Silsden Road now cleared.
- Hoffman Wood replacement gate now in situ. Awaiting contractor to scrape back the opening.
- Bradford have cleared the fallen leaves on Bolton Road, around the Primary School after numerous reminders from the Clerk under reference FLC-1004875502
- Fallen tree in Beck behind allotment plot 22 Silsden Road, now cleared
- Damaged tree boughs reported by resident on Hoffman Wood Field. Clerk reported to Bradford for urgent attention. Cleared same day by BMDC under ref: Flc-1004898489
- Climate action Addingham has identified a litter hotspot along Addingham by-pass in the layby close to Lumb Gill Lane. Clerk has requested a new bin at this location.
- Allotment information signs(recently purchased) installed by volunteer at all 4 sites.

## Ongoing Issues:

- Water escaping from blocked drain/gully on Southfield Road and causing a hazard was reported in December. Clerk chased for an update on 12<sup>th</sup> January and 2<sup>nd</sup> February but no update is available.
  - Ref CR419651-1004874032
- Water escaping onto the highway on Skipton Road, above Heathness Road and causing a hazard. Reported to Bradford to investigate in December 2021. Chased on 13<sup>th</sup> January 2022; Bradford to visit site within 21 days of report. Clerk to follow up again in response to a member of the public raising concerns during February P&M committee.
- CAT transfer of Sugar Hill land. Feedback from the Public Open Spaces notice has been received and there were no objections. The next step is for the legal team to draft the lease.